Dear Editors,

Following the Memorandum of Agreement which I e-mailed you earlier this month, I am now sending you the latest version of my article on Amitava Kumar, along with the other documents which you requested. I would like to thank you and especially the reviewer who wrote the second report for all the attention devoted to my work. Apart from the citation and formatting guidelines, I have considered the reviewer's following four suggestions:

1. I have attempted to clarify my usage of the term incommensurability.

2. I have corrected my error regarding Kumar's Passport Photos.

3. I plead guilty to the charge about my "odd use of other critical voices" but have left it largely as it is. For better or for worse, this is my critical voice, and amateurism (in the Saidian sense) is actually something to which I aspire. As for my reference to Gandhi's statement about sanitation, that was not meant to be flippant: As Anand's novel Untouchable illustrates and India's current sanitary situation shows, the matter couldn't be more serious.

4. I appreciate the reader’s reference to Desai, Sahgal, and Deshpande, with whose work I’m also somewhat familiar. However, as this particular essay already seemed somewhat overstuffed, I have decided not to refer to these authors here.

With kind regards,

Hans-Georg Erney

